MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Planning Committee held at the Town Hall, Mold on Monday 2nd September 2019.
PRESENT:  Cllrs Bryan Grew (chair), Teresa Carberry (Deputy Mayor), Brian Lloyd, Geof Matthias, Tim Maunders (Mayor),  Andrea Mearns, Anthony Parry and Sarah Taylor with the Town Clerk and Finance Officer.
Also present:  Councillor Geoff Collett

APOLOGIES:  Councillor: Gareth Williams 
Absent: None
10.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
11.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 29th July 2019 be approved. 
12.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Committee considered the following applications: 
12.1 JZB/060270 - Construction of extension to an existing industrial building (Use Class B2), together with associated landscaping, service yard and drainage infra-structure at 
Land west of Smurfit Kappa, Maes Gwern, Mold Business Park, Mold, CH7 1XZ.  The committee had no objections to this proposal.
12.2 RMH/058968 - Residential development of 20no. apartments at  Land to the rear of Park House, Broncoed Business Park, Mold, CH7 1HP (Amendments and/or ad-ditional information).  The committee had no objections to this proposal.
12.3 Pre Planning Consultation – Land adj. Plas Aney, Ruthin Road, Mold, CH7 1QT – The proposed development of 87 residential dwellings (of which 30% will be affordable), public open space, landscaping, means of highway and pedestrian ac-cess, local highway and pedestrian infrastructure improvements.   The committee did not support the proposals for future development at Plas Aney.  The proposed site is not identified for future development in the Mold Town Plan 2017-2030.  The site is also not identified for housing development within the emerging Flintshire Local Development Plan which will be out for consultation in September 2019.  This site was not identified for future housing within the Town Plan due to the potential coalescence with Gwernymynydd.  In addition, the Town Council agreed the timing of the consultation for the proposed development during August has given limited time for residents and stakeholders to respond as it is the holiday period and local government recess.   There was also no offer of a public exhibition prior to a request from the Local County Councillor.
12.4 WELSH GOVERNMENT CONSULTATION – The draft National Development Framework has been published for consultation which will set the direction for de-velopment in Wales from 2020 to 2040.  The committee agreed that representatives from the committee should first attend the consultation event in Wrexham before considering a response on behalf of the Town Council.  It was agreed that Councillors Andrea Mearns, Anthony Parry, Sarah Taylor and Teresa Carberry would attend the consultation event. 

12.5 ADW/060059 - Converting ground floor flat into one 1 bedroom flat and one studio flat at 9 Gordon Terrace, King Street, Mold, CH7 1LD.  The committee had no objection to this proposal.

Resolved:  It was resolved that the above comments be forwarded to Flintshire County Council and to Gower Homes the developers of the Plan Aney site.  
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